GRRP CLUB ANNUAL MEETING – SEPTEMBER 14, 2020
Meeting called to order at 6:40 PM.  Present were Board members Ron Carr, Bob DaBakey, Lee McCormick, Dan McAdams, Dan Kuipers, Cam Zwart, Eric Vincent, Vern Bouws, James Mertes, guest Alex Straith, and Larry Logsdon.  Additionally, ten (10) club members were in attendance.
Minutes from the September 16, 2019 meeting were read and approved.

Treasure’s Report read and approved (copy) attached. 
Due to the Covid-19 State Games were postponed.
Meijer Games were held.

Committees
Membership – 61 members and membership notices will be mailed regarding annual dues.
Air Pistol/Rifle – Vern discussed shooting at 3 PM on Mondays.  He will follow-up with those involved.

Rifle (GVSU) – GVSU NRA sectionals were last year.

7 different sectionals.

U.S. Postal held December, 2019

Multiple events but Covid-19 cut short activities.

Orion Pistol League – cut short by Covid-19.  GRRPC Team took 3rd in the Orion National League out of fourteen teams.

Building – Camera security system installed.  Front building door and lock assembly replaced with a push button system.  New air filters have been installed.

Juniors – Goal is to reach Nationals.  State Games, six juniors received medals.  We have one girl currently ranked 3rd highest recruit for colleges.  Juniors have 3-4 new shooters and season starts on October.

Presidents Report 
Action shooting is being considered for the 2nd Saturday of each month. 
Club is considering starting a new pistol shooter class for people just acquiring a new gun and no background with pistols.  Vets program - not certain if it will continue until October, 2021.
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Nominations & Election Of Officers

Position

Secretary/Treasurer – Lee McCormick elected.


Building/Grounds – Dan Kuipers elected.

Membership/Promotions – no nominations made.  Position will remain open and nominations can be made mid-term.

Vern Bouws appointed Chairman of Air mid-term 2019 and will remain in that position for two years, this was approved.

Club wishes to thank Dan McAdams for his years of service as the club treasure.

Club Operation Precautions

Due to the Covid-19, GRRPC has established the following procedures/rules for open shooting which begins the first Saturday of October.
Masks required in lobby area.  Masks are optional on the shooting line.  Hand sanitizer will be available.  Range Officer is responsible for cleaning table in lobby and using sanitizer on shooting lane carpets.  Range Officer has ultimate authority regarding number of people in building and on shooting line.  Daily shooters must have their own safety glasses and hearing protection.

Consideration to have fire department visit and determine allowed occupancy numbers so signage can be obtained.

Para Update – USA Shooting, we are listed as a club supporting (sponsor).
Electronic Scoring – this is being looked into for air gun and small bore.  More to follow (see attachment).

Motion to adjourn at 7:35 PM and meeting closed.

Respectively submitted,

Larry Logsdon

Secretary










Page 2
